The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from October 10, 2019
Oakland Library ~ 5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Tina Buckel, Rosie Cupler, and Christian Mash. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director; Ann Leighton, Assistant Library Director; Georgie Lewis, Administrative Assistant; and Daniel Skipper, Administrative Clerk.
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:02 pm.

The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting. After review, Tina motioned to approve the minutes. The motion was seconded by Rosie and carried unanimously. The financial statements were received and filed. 
The Financial Statements for September 2019 were reviewed. After a brief discussion, Christian motioned and Rosie seconded to approve the financial statements. Approval of the statements was unanimous.
The Director’s Report was presented by Thomas. 
Items of Old Business were discussed:

· A sample of the tile in the basement was taken and tested by A. Murray’s Home Inspection, which confirmed asbestos in the floor tiles and the glue used to install them. Servepro Industries will not remove the carpet without the proper state inspections and permits, due to the potential for tiles to come loose during the removal process. Christian suggested that Thomas check with Delano’s to see if they would do the work, and what their price would be. Rosie also commented that she would look into who did the epoxy flooring at her church.
· The Trustees opened discussion on Wanda’s replacement. Carol Craver is willing to accept the position, however she lives in WV and as such does not qualify due to the bylaws. Karl felt the other two candidates, Diane Nye-Paugh and Linda Ashby, both sounded like quality additions. Rosie noted that her term will be up for renewal, and would be willing to step aside to bring both candidates on the board. Christian motioned to send Diane Nye-Paugh’s resume for recommendation as Library Trustee to the County Commissioners to fill Wanda Guard’s position. Tina seconded the motion, with all in favor of approval. Georgie reminded the group on how trustee terms run, especially when a newly appointed trustee is completing the term of a resigned trustee. She produced a detailed up-to-date chart with trustee term cycles.  Karl will email the group and would like people to consider a second set of names in addition to Linda as a potential replacement for Rosie. The issue was tabled for next meeting after discussion via email.
Items of New Business were discussed:
· The Library has outstanding fines in the amount of $163,000, Thomas requested to waive $59,813 in fines accumulated pre-Polaris. Thomas stated that it’s not a likely expectation to collect this money or the materials as they are from 2011 and before. Karl asked for comparisons between how we collect fines and materials versus the rest of the state. Karl suggested we approve the waiver; however, he would like the comparisons for uncollectable fines. He is interested in knowing if another system has a better collection process. Tina also asked if it was possible to add limits to patrons who get forgiven, only allowing them to check out a limited number of items. Christian motioned to table the discussion and vote for the next meeting, pending new information to be gathered. Rosie seconded the motion and the motion carried.
· The Trustees briefly discussed Staff Day shirts. It was stated that most of the conversation and the vote to approve took place via email. It is unknown who made the motion to approve the purchase the shirts. It is also unknown who seconded the motion.
· The item of High Demand Titles was submitted by Clint, and was tabled until next meeting.

· Thomas presented a purchase request for a TruColor monitor for WMRL Public Relations contractor Laurel to have at her workstation. The purchase request also included 5 battery backups totaling $943.85 from FY20 Capital IT funds. Rosie motioned to approve the purchases. Christian seconded the motion, and all voted in favor of approval.

· Accident’s air conditioner replacement was originally charged to the Building Repair account in the FY20 Operating Budget. Georgie proposed using the funds from Accident Branch’s Glass estate fund to pay for this expense. She suggested the total expense of $3,460 be reallocated from Building Repair to the Glass estate account. Tina motioned to approve the request for the expense transfer, with Rosie seconding the motion. The vote to approve the motion carried unanimously.
Other Business was discussed:

· Thomas discussed an interesting event that took place at St. Mary’s County Library. An outside group requested to use the meeting room to do a story time presentation. Commissioners then took money from their budget to then pay for the additional security for the event (that the Library did not request).
· The question was raised about moving the October meeting to another branch, or another day since Autumn Glory festivities will almost always fall during the same time frame. Tina suggested the third Thursday, while Christian suggested the Tuesday before the currently set date. Karl asked Georgie to research the future dates for Autumn Glory and to add the discussion to the agenda for the next meeting.
The next meeting will be held Thursday. November 14th, 2019 at 5:00PM at the Oakland Library.

Christian made the motion to adjourn at 6:04PM. Rosie seconded the motion and the motion carried.
